
       Council Chambers 
       300 First Street 
       Woodland, California 
 
       April 19, 1994 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in regular session at 7:30 p.m.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
 
 Mayor Rominger invited everyone present to join her in the 
pledge of allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Rominger, Crescione, Flory, Sandy, 

Slaven 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: Kristensen, Wegener, Bryan, Buchanan, Smith  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
 City Manager Kris Kristensen read a letter from retiring 
Council Member Joe Crescione thanking the citizens of woodland, 
City staff and fellow Council Members for their support during his 
four-year term on the City Council. 
 
REPORTS OF CITY MANAGER: 
 
 CONSENT CALENDAR: 
 
  On motion of Council Member Flory, seconded by Council 

Member Crescione and carried by unanimous vote, the City 
Council approved the following Consent Calendar items: 

 
  MINUTES: 
 
   The City Council approved the minutes of the 

regular Council meeting of January 18, 1994, as 
prepared (Mayor Rominger abstained from action on the 
minutes since she was not present at the January 18 
meeting). 

 
  PROCLAMATION - PUBLIC SCHOOLS MONTH: 
 
   The City Council proclaimed April 1994 as Public 

Schools Month.  
 
  RESOLUTION NO. 3802 - RESULTS OF APRIL 12, 1994 

ELECTION: 
 
   The City Council adopted Resolution No. 3802 

declaring the results of the General Municipal Election 
held in the City of Woodland on April 12, 1994.  Elaine 



Rominger and Steve E. Borchard, having received the 
highest number of votes for two vacancies on the 
Council, were elected Council Members.  Ann Hanson was 
reelected as City Treasurer, and Jean Winnop was 
reelected as City Clerk. 

 
  RESOLUTION NO. 3803 - APPRECIATION FOR COUNCIL MEMBER 

CRESCIONE: 
 
   The City Council adopted Resolution No. 3803, a 

resolution of appreciation honoring retiring Council 
Member Joe Crescione. 

 
OATH OF OFFICE - CITY CLERK AND CITY TREASURER: 
 
 Mayor Rominger administered the oath of office to City Clerk 
elect Jean Winnop and City Treasurer elect Ann Hanson. 
 
PRESENTATIONS TO RETIRING COUNCIL MEMBER CRESCIONE AND MAYOR 
ROMINGER: 
 
 Mayor Rominger presented a plaque and a framed Resolution of 
Appreciation to Council Member Crescione.  She also presented him 
with a picture album.  Retiring Council Member Joe Crescione 
thanked his wife Marcia for her support and gave remarks about the 
issues that future Councils will have to face in Woodland. 
 
 Fellow Council Members offered comments about their 
experiences in working with Council Member Crescione.  Vice-Mayor 
Sandy presented an engraved gavel to Mayor Rominger for her 
service as Mayor since 1992. 
 
OATH OF OFFICE - COUNCIL MEMBERS ELECT ROMINGER AND BORCHARD: 
 
 The City Clerk administered the oath of office to new Council 
Members elect Elaine Rominger and Steve Borchard.  (The new 
reorganized City Council now was comprised of Council Members 
Steve Borchard, David Flory, Elaine Rominger, Gary Sandy, and Jack 
Slaven.) 
 
ELECTION OF MAYOR: 
 
 The City Clerk conducted the election of the Mayor. 
 
 On motion of Council Member Flory, seconded by Council Member 
Slaven and carried by unanimous vote, the City Council appointed 
Gary Sandy as Mayor. 
  
EXCHANGE OF GAVELS: 
 
 Council Member Rominger presented newly appointed Mayor Sandy 
with the gavel. 
 
 
 
ELECTION OF VICE MAYOR: 
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 Mayor Sandy conducted the election of the Vice-Mayor. 
 
 On motion of Council Member Slaven, seconded by Council 
Member Borchard and carried by unanimous vote, the City Council 
appointed Elaine Rominger as Vice Mayor. 
 
REMARKS FROM COUNCIL MEMBERS: 
 
 Newly sworn Council Members Borchard and Rominger gave thanks 
to family and friends who helped with their respective campaigns 
and talked about their hopes for serving on the Council for the 
next four years.  Council Members Flory and Slaven and Mayor Sandy 
also commented on their desires for their upcoming years on the 
Council. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
  At 8:10 p.m. there being no further business the meeting was 
adjourned to April 26, 1994, at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor Sandy invited 
everyone present to have cake and punch which was to be served in 
the second floor lobby of City Hall. 
 
 
 
        _____________________________________ 
      City Clerk of the City of Woodland 
 
 
 


